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Middle School Conversion Committee

Monday, March 22, 2010

Town Office Annex

Adopted 4/12/10

Present:  Patricia Stricker, Jim Ventres (departed 7:30 p.m), Sharon Wheeler, Ed Blaschik, Elizabeth Dillon, Chuck Smith, Mary Jane Malavasi, Melissa Ziobron, Paul Maxwell – BOF Liaison  and First Selectman Mark Walter (arrived 7:47 p.m.).      
Others Present:  Ruth Ziobron.

Absent:  Craig Mansfield, Alan Hanks, David Nelson and Brian Perry-BOE Liaison.    
1.  Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

2.  Minutes-Approval of minutes from March 8, 2010 meeting.  
Motion by Mr. Blaschik to approve the March 8, 2010 meeting minutes as amended.  Second by Ms. Wheeler.  

-Page 2, 3rd line, strike “(LEED Certification)”. 

-Page 2, under Construction Manager Discussion, change to read, “Mr. Stein reported he had contacted First Selectman Walter regarding the Construction Manager documentation several times and that he had not had a conversation to date with First Selectman Walter with regards to the attorney’s comments on the contract”.
-Page 2, under Construction Manager Discussion, 2nd paragraph, change to read, “Mrs. Stricker stated the committee was waiting on the disposal contract comments from the attorney and First Selectman, but that regardless of the outcome of the project; the portable portion of the building would need to be removed.” 
Favor:  Stricker, Ventres, Wheeler, Blaschik, Malavasi 
Oppose:  None

Abstain:  Dillon, Ziobron
Motion passed. 
3.  Correspondence
There was none.
4.  Invoice Approval  
Mrs. Ziobron reviewed updated spread sheets and recent invoices.  The committee decided to wait on approval of invoice #10-196 Silver Petrucelli & Associates last invoice dated 3/1/10 for application #15, Phase II and additional alt. in the total amount due of $20,946.00 for further clarification from Silver Petrucelli $ Associates.  

Motion by Mr. Smith to approve invoice #10-93 in the amount of $9,966.89.  Second by Mrs. Ziobron and unanimously passed.  
 
5.  Public Comment
There was none.

6. Chairman’s Report

· Board of Selectmen meeting March 17, 2010

The committee reviewed the MSCC’s meeting with the Board of Selectmen on March 17th.  There will be a joint meeting of the MSCC, BOS and BOF.              
7.  Selectmen’s Report
There was none.
8.  Engineers’ Report
There was none.
9.  New Business
Mr. Ventres distributed and discussed:
· Draft Current Annual Operating Expenses.  These figures were compiled with the help of the First Selectman’s secretary and the Finance Director.    

Mrs. Malavasi stated the Board of Selectmen had requested operating cost comparisons.   
10.  Subcommittee Reports
Facilities
Silver Petrucelli has requested the Facilities Subcommittee to meet to review progress plans.  

Public Relations
Mrs. Ziobron will determine if an article has been submitted for the Event’s Magazine regarding the geothermal system and status of the project.  Responsive to a question by Mrs. Ziobron, Mrs. Malavasi replied design services for the geothermal system may change the timeline.  
Space Needs
Mrs. Stricker questioned First Selectman Walter if the RFP for emptying out the building had been reviewed by the town attorney to which First Selectman Walter replied no due to work necessary for the Events Magazine.  Mrs. Stricker stated the past two Events Magazines have delayed the RFP from getting to the town attorney.  Mrs. Stricker stated regardless of the outcome of the project; the building would need to be emptied and the portable portion of the building would need to be removed.  

Grants/Legal
Ms. Wheeler briefly reviewed a meeting held by her, Mr. Stein, Finance Director and First Selectman Walter regarding the RFQ for the Construction Manager.  The Construction Manager RFQ documentation needs to be reviewed by the town attorney for final approval.  

11.  Old Business

There was none.
12.  General Discussion
There was none.
13.  Public Comment
There was none.

14.  Next Meeting Date – April 12, 2010 at 7 PM Annex
15.  Adjournment

Motion by Mrs. Ziobron to adjourn.  Second by Mr. Blaschik and unanimously passed.  

Respectfully Submitted;

E. Ruth Ziobron

Recording Secretary
